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Spring Into Civics!

April 2016

Dear New Hampshire Civics Educators,

With a new season comes two new free New Hampshire Institute of Civics Education
trainings and a third one in the works! We are thankful to the Treat Foundation, William
Upton, and the NH Bar Foundation for making these amazing days of learning possible.

NHICE will host its first training specifically for middle school teachers: Empowering
Connected Citizenship: Making Civics Count in Middle School. Valerie McVey will
train teachers in game-based learning in general and iCivics in particular, while artist
and musician Marek Bennett will provide tools to teach civics through cartooning and
music. Click here for more information. This June 23rd - 24th workshop at the New
Hampshire Institute_of Politics and Saint Anselm requires curriculum development and
will provide a $100 stipend and professional development hours. The workshop will be
capped at 50 educators.

Elementary school civics will be the focus at the Children’s Museum of New Hampshire
in Dover, NH on June 27th! NHICE presents: Empowering Our Youngest Citizens:
Civic Engagement in Elementary School featuring keynote Judge Marjorie Rendell
and master teacher Rebecca Valbuena, among others. Click here for more

information. The workshop will be capped at 50 educators. It will include a curriculum
development component and will provide a $75 stipend and professional development
hours.

High school teachers, we are searching for the most useful and desirable training
topics for you in the future. We have some ideas (democratic student government, the
political classroom, inquiry-based civics curricula incorporating the C3 and Common
Core Standards,) but we need to hear from you! Chris Herr (of Concord High) and
Dennis Perreault (of Campbell High) have created the following survey (which should
only take 5 minutes of your time.) Please let us know what you think!
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Dan Kittay has spoken with teachers throughout the state (Jane Slayton, Megg Lynch,
Sarah Edmunds, Nathan Cooper) about how the negative tone of the national political
discourse has affected discussion and debate in classrooms. As always, this newsletter
includes civics-related events and trainings, curricular resources, and articles for civics
nerds.

Please send me photos and/or descriptions of how you celebrated Law Day and

Lawyer and Judge in Every School week in May!

For more information on Law Day, click here.
Thank you for all the work you do to breathe life into our democracy.

Your colleague,

Madha

Martha Madsen, Ed.M.

Director, Educational Outreach and Curriculum
Constitutionally Speaking
martha@constitutionallyspeakingnh.org

US. Rep Annie Kuster and NH State Rep. George Saunderson were
among the visitors to Canterbury Elementary School on
Public Officials Day.
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Primarily Uncivil: New Hampshire
Teachers Struggle to Teach Civil
Discourse in Face of Disrespectful
Political Climate

Even with the New Hampshire primaries come and gone, there is no shortage of interest
in the presidential races here in the state. In classrooms statewide, teachers explain
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how the system works, how issues are debated, and hope their students become more
engaged in studying and participating_in the process.

That mission has become more complicated this year due to the blunt and uncivil nature
of some of the discourse, some educators say.

“Much of the campaign banter has not been respectful and has, unfortunately, become
teachable moments in many classrooms on a too-often basis this school year,” says
Jane Slayton, Principal of Andover Elementary Middle School.

While there have been incidents of disrespectful
behavior on both sides of the political spectrum, the
campaign of Donald Trump has received the most
media attention, and is therefore the focus of many of
the discussions that come up in classrooms, teachers
say.

“Inevitably, Donald Trump is brought up by the
students. | try to turn the conversation away from the
specific candidates and focus on what we can do to

make the world a better and kinder place,” says

Megg Lynch Sarah Edmunds, a literacy teacher at Andover.

Edmunds’ classes spend time talking about intolerance and racism, and “how we can
stop inhumanity... In addition, we talk about how some people can incite violence in
others, and how those people can be outed for what they are and stopped.”

Very opinionated

Conducting a mock election leading up to the New Hampshire primary revealed some
“interesting and disturbing” behaviors from some of her students, says Megg Lynch, a
history teacher at Belmont High School. “This particular round has caused the kids to be
very opinionated about the candidates,” Lynch says.

Lynch believes the students have been very strongly influenced by what they see and
hear about the campaign through the media. When her students were researching the
candidates, “some of them didn’t want to look up information. They just wanted to write
down what they heard from the media as if it were facts. When | told them they had to
look up the information from reputable sources, they found information that they weren’t
expecting. Some of the students seemed to be trying to deny some of the facts.”

When the class began focusing on the primary, Lynch invited State Senator Andrew
Hosmer to give an introduction. He asked the students such questions as “What would
happen if the government told you and your family that you weren’t allowed in,” or if the
government wanted to put student’s families into internment camps.



Read the rest of the article on the CS website
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HYPE Day a Success at UNH
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